
Minutes of the Uniform Law Commission Executive Committee Ballot 

August 27, 2014 

 

The Executive Committee conducted an e-mail ballot to approve President Harriet Lansing’s 

recommendation that Commissioner Robert A. Stein of Minnesota be appointed as the ULC 

Delegate to the ABA House of Delegates.  

Under Section 6.8 (c) of the ABA Constitution, delegates from Affiliated Organizations 

(including ULC) serve two-year terms ending at the adjournment of the ABA Annual 

Meeting in odd-numbered years. Anyone appointed to fill a vacancy is to be appointed to 

serve the remainder of the unexpired term.  Thus Commissioner Stein would serve as ULC 

delegate beginning immediately and continuing until the adjournment of the ABA Annual 

Meeting in August 2015. 

Commissioner Stein previously served as an ABA Delegate at Large. His term expired 

following this year’s ABA meeting.  He has been an excellent representative of the ULC at 

the ABA House of Delegates.  His seven-year tenure in the House, building on his twelve-

year tenure as Executive Director and Chief Operating Officer of the ABA, is a valuable 

resource in advancing the ULC’s interests with the ABA, and in obtaining approval of our 

acts.   

The vote was unanimous in favor of President Lansing’s recommendation.  

 

 

 


